approved as weether

Boodey House Committee

March 6, 2013

Present: Cathy Orlowicz, Crissa Evans, Sherry Cullimore with guests, Hal Evans, and Michael Kender.

Sunday, March 3, 2013 minutes were tabled until our next meeting.

We convened our meeting at 5pm at 16 Ridge Road. Cathy showed us the drawings from Arron Sturgis. The dimensions of the base showed 30'1" for the west wall and 40'3" for the north wall. Michael helped us understand what we would need to make our plans for the foundation. There were also suggestions for capping the foundation if needed. We will speak to Arthur Capello, the building inspector. Some engineer requirements will be the bearing points and the distances from point to point. In talking to the engineer we can show him what we do have.

We must ask Arron what the measurements are at the plate or sill - gable to gable from plate to plate. Is he confident in his numbers? We should be able to get the measurements from the drawings we have. We should not need to take the beams out of the trailer, which would be very difficult. We should be able to estimate the footprint to get the costs of putting in the foundation.

Stresskin panels can be used on the roof to strengthen the purlins. They will also help to insulate the building. The foundation can be planned around the Stresskin panels and these panels can also be installed on the walls.

The concrete forms for the foundation can be built to have a shelf for the stones and the panels. We need to have allowances for the stone and a shelf for the stone facing on the foundations' wall. Is this all that we need? There must be a supporting structure on the upper floor for a wire chase, insulation, and putting old floor back in. We must check with Arthur as to what is required on engineered drawings. We will also talk to Arron soon.

The meeting adjourned at 7:41pm.

Sherry Cullimore, Scribe